Parish Forum – 14th June 2007

1. Opening Prayer

2. Apologies: 

Dorothy Savage, Joan Barry, Peter Neal, Don Aitken, Kath Hoyle, Lee and Sally Mellor, Kath Wade.

Present:

Marianne Down, Brendan Lally, Phyl Lally, Mick Ward, Ann Whitfield, John Donnelley, Ann Donnelly, Barbara Horsman, Maureen Aitken, Pat Punt, Theresa O’ Brien, Andrea Whitehead, Michael O’Brien, Don Aitkin, Christine Wood, John Wood, Peter Neal, Christopher Neal, Brian Tonner, John David Wright, Peter O’Brien, Ann Hall, Maureen Dunlop, Vera Houlton, Norah Haslam, Ray Aldous, Maureen Aldous, Ann Roberts, John Civico. There is someone missing here – I couldn’t make out the name on the register sheet – Sorry!

3. Minutes of the last meeting.

Were read by Father Harney.

4. Matters Arising

· 200 club - Pat Punt proposed that the wording agreed should be changed to suggested.
· Maureen Aitken asked if her name could be spelled correctly – with an ‘e’.
· Probus have decided to stay where they are.
· John Wright said that ‘Pastoral Care’ is missing from the 6 reps.
5. Liturgy

· The meeting on Saturday 17th June is cancelled as a result of many apologies.
· Deanery meeting outcome
Maureen Aitken spoke about the liturgy group meeting.  She and Ann Roberts have been to the meetings. The idea is to share best practice and identify training needs and address them on a deanery basis. The next meeting is on the 27th June 7.30 at Sacred Heart. The theme of the first meeting is ‘What is liturgy? – The work of the people!’. Father Harney said that the liturgy is the summit and source of Christian life.

· Children’s liturgy for 9.15am.
Father Harney said that there were three meetings held in the school on ‘Journey in Faith’ and RCIA. There were some non-Catholics in attendance. There were 2 people interested in helping with the children’s liturgy but they don’t want to lead it. Maureen Alders agreed to lead the children’s liturgy.
6. Youth

· 24th June – Roving youth mass will go to all the parishes in the diocese. They are coming to St. Ann’s and St. Mary’s on the above date and will take part in the 6.30pm mass. All youth delegatea will join in with the mass. 

· Loretto – Marianne Down gave a summery of what the trip involves and explained that she will be taking a book with the names of everyone in the parish to Loretto to be blessed by Pope Benedict. She invited all parishioners to sign their names in the book.

· Youth Faith Forum and Residential Youth Conference. This is taking place in Northern Ireland. Father asked that if anyone was interested in attending they could discuss this with him. Marianne Down said that Lydia Hall might like to go. Brendan asked about the financial implications. Father replied that there was a selection process.

· Funding – Betty McKay said that at the moment £5194 has been raised plus £80 from ‘Rags R Us’ and money raised from the 200 club. Andrea said that we are on target! 

· Deanery Youth Worker – Next meeting 4th July open invitation 7pm at the pastoral centre.

7. Building community.

· Hall long term bookings – Father thanked Brian Tonner for running the usage of the hall and complimented him on this. Brain Tonner talked about the Brass Bands use of the hall. They originally agreed to give 3 or 4 concerts per year in return for the use of the hall. This year there is only one! Andrea talked about the difficulty about defining what classes as a  ‘church do’ and what does not. She also said it was important to cover costs. A group at St. Mary’s pay £34 per month for two hours a week. Other local halls charge £5 per hour. Mick Ward asked for the costs of running the hall for an hour. Questions were raised about the cost of hiring The Victory Club. Barbara said that there would be too rates  - community and other. Brain said he didn’t want hall prices to become too complicated by using different rates etc. Father said that it would be a good idea for the finance committee to discuss the idea. Pat Punt asked if they could also do a similar thing for St. Mary’s. Ann said that the although the Steel Vally Beacon use the hall a lot they always give generously to the parish. Barbara raised the issue of poor insulation etc –we need double glazing etc. Father said that this was again a matter for the finance committee.
· 200 Club - Pat Punt felt that the school and the parish are one. She suggested that to reflect this the revenue from the 200 Club should be split 50/50. Peter O’Brien said that he agreed with Pat. Maureen Aitken and Ann Donnelly said that they thought it was a world youth day fund raiser. Michael OBrien said that it was a coincidence that both groups had had the same ideas at the same It was proposed  by Peter O’Brien that the profits be split 50/50 and this was seconded Micheal O’Brien and accepted by the forum. Andrea Whitehead wanted to check the amount of numbers sold. The exact total was unknown.
· Bruge –150th Anniversary of the Parish 2009. Ann Whitfield spoke about this. The plan is to create an overall history of the parish with photos and get it onto the Web site. Mick asked for the exact date. Father said that the 15th of August was one of the key dates. It was suggested that a group should be created to plan for this momentous occasion. Anyone interested in joining the group should contact Ann Whitfield. This needs to be up and running by the next forum.
· How welcoming are we in our parish? – Saturday 22nd Sept 2.00-4.00pm at Sacred Heart – ‘A welcoming parish’ forum. Open invitation. Sharing good practice etc. Ann Donnelly, Andrea Whitehead and Barbara Horsman talked about their experiences of joining the parish. Father talked about the importance of not taking things for granted. Maureen Aitken would like a more formalised way of welcoming. Father suggested that it could be raised at a liturgy group. We could also have a ‘Minister of Welcome.’
· Developing garden at St. Mary’s – John Civico – Said that there is some land that could be developed at St. Mary’s. What can we do with this? It could be turned into a garden as the top part a usable piece of grass land. On  the hill side there could be a path from top to bottom with stones representing the stations of the cross and minimum maintenance plants. We may be able to get a grant. Could we approach landscape garden architects at Sheffield University. Father suggested putting it on the core group agenda. There is an issue with the horses that are grazed on the land. John Wright is a member of the dry stone wall association. He may be able to arrange them to come to St. Mary’s.
· Small percentage of parish at the forum – It was raised that only a small percentage of the parish attented the Parish Forums. John Civico felt that this particular forum was well attended.
· Peter O Brien expressed concerns that parishioners don’t understand the importance of the role of the school within the parish. He also felt that the school were becoming increasingly financially dependent on the parish. Father said that this was not so. He suggested that a member of the school community speak at the end of mass. Pat suggested that this should go onto the agenda at the next governors meeting. Father Harney also reminded people that there are still 2 governor’s positions at the school.
8. Faith Education
· RCIA  - Father suggested creating a group to get this up and running. Anyone interested should contact Father Harney within the next week.

· Catholic publications – Brendan said it was disappointing that many of the publications we have are not bought. The Parish pays for these at the moment as they aren’t selling. He asked should we buy these and provided them as a library for people to make use of. Andrea asked if anyone had any children’s bible etc so that children can take books into mass etc.

· Ushaw courses –Father showed a booklet and said it would be left one Sunday at St Ann’s and one at St. Mary’s.

· Home is a holy place – Father passed around some handbills and said he would leave some at the back of each porch.

· Deanery Quiet day – There were a few attendees from our parish. Next year there will be a retreat celebrating the resurrection. 

9. Mission
· St Mary’s Bolerstone are hosting some events and sessions. These are organised on behalf of Sheffield interfaith.

· Shortage of priests 5-students starting in Sept in the dioceses of Hallam.

10. A.O.B Flora tunes birthday do this sun at 4pm in the hall.
Don Aitken is convening a meeting with Tom Garard of the reps of the finance committees from each parish in the deanery.)

Pat Punt – Justice and Peace meeting – the group from the deanery raised the question of how they could highlight Justice and Peace matters within each parish. They came up with the idea of a tip/hint to put on the weekly bulletin.

The date of next meeting was set for Tueday 11th September 7.30 at St. Mary’s. 

